Open letter to Patients from the Jubilee Street Practice

Many of you will have seen or heard of the article in the Guardian on 16th April speaking of the plight of our practice and the media coverage we have received from BBC London TV and radio.   

 (http://www.theguardian.com/society/2014/apr/16/gps-surgeries-shutdown-loss-funds-high-demand-nhs.) 

We know you will be shocked by this threat to our existence that comes from the latest Government funding review for General Practice which came into effect on 1st April. As you know, we are a high quality practice with very high patient satisfaction levels and health outcomes for our patients. We work in an area of high deprivation and social need, yet we still find ourselves in the position of being unable to sustain this for much longer, even with substantial pay cuts, unless something changes. 

The Government and NHS England knew that there would be practices severely hit by these changes and yet they have done nothing to support us.  This is an outrageous inequity that will affect patients across the whole of East London especially but will also affect practices across the country. The only people who can change this situation are patients. The Government (Department of Health) is not listening to us. We feel that, at best, we will be able to stay open as we are for perhaps another year. 

So, what can you do? PLEASE tell your MP, your local councillor, your Mayor. 

http://www.towerhamletslabour.org.uk/rushanara_ali   (Stepney)
http://www.towerhamletslabour.org.uk/jim_fitzpatrick  (Shadwell)
Please write on NHS Choices and leave a comment on what you value about this practice. 

http://www.nhs.uk/Services/GP/Overview/DefaultView.aspx?id=36076
Follow the discussion on Twitter: #SaveOurGPs
We will be holding a public meeting for patients to have more information and a petition is being set up to ask the government to take action on the funding for Primary Care. We will fight to get the situation changed.  Please join us. Thank you for your support. Help us stay open so we can continue to help you!

The doctors, nurses, and admin staff of the Jubilee Street Practice

